
Tel: 01827 872237 
Email: admin2023@we-learn365.com  

website: www.wood-end-primaryschool.co.uk 

Reminder: Please ensure we have your up to date contact details, mobile telephone numbers, landline and email. 

 
   Next Weeks Assembly Theme:  Easter (Cornerstones) 

Friday  5th April 2019 

Spot Light on Excellence…...    

 
Hippodrome stars 
 
On Saturday, Badger class became stars of the 
stage as they performed their Bollywood 
Dance to an audience of over 1,800 people. 
The children have worked hard over the past 
few weeks to learn the moves through 
workshops delivered by staff from the 
Hippodrome. 
Their performance was amazing, making all the 
staff incredibly proud. The staff from the 
Hippodrome were also impressed with how the 
children coped performing to such a large 
audience. I am sure this will be a memory that 
the children will treasure for years to come. 
 
Well done Badger Class! 
 

Mrs Smith  

Associate Headteacher 

 
 
 

 

 

What’s on next week  

Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday 

Shakespeare Week 

National Library Week 

Fun Fitness Club 

KS1 Information Meeting 

CLUB - Football Yrs3-6 

 

 

Bollywood show for parents 
2:30pm 

CLUB - Dance Yrs1-4 
 

 

Yr 1 Trip to The Hippodrome 

Celebration Assembly 2.40pm 

 

 

 

Its Official!! 

Wood End underwent a final inspection  

 following the period of being in Special  

Measures since December 2016.  

I am delighted to report that we are now 

graded a GOOD SCHOOL! As you know, we have been working hard  

to address the key issues from the last OFSTED report and have 

 kept you up to date with our progress following the HMI  visits by 

Mr Pye.  From our initial monitoring visit in Autumn 2017 we have 

 had our eyes firmly set on coming out of Special Measures as good 

 as we recognised we had the potential to do so. That said, it has  

not been an easy journey and the staff and children have had to 

 work relentlessly to keep building on their achievements.  

I have today sent out a copy of the full report to all parents and a 

 copy of the report will be made available on the school website  

soon. It will be live on the OFSTED website from 11th April. 

The staff and children at Wood End are rightly proud of their school 

and this result. As I have said in my letter to parents, this is by no 

means the end of the journey— merely the end of a chapter that we 

will build on.  

For now we are taking a breath, appreciating the moment before 

regrouping and setting our new targets which we will of course 

share with you in the Summer Term. 

Thank you for your continued support in our school. It has been an 

essential factor in securing this result! 

M Cross  

Executive Head 



Academic Year 2018-2019 

Shakespeare Week      Monday 8th April 

National Library Week   Monday 8th April 

Show & Share Evening  Monday 8th April 

KS1 Information Meeting  Tuesday 9th April 

Well Baby Clinic - Community Room    Thursday 11th April 

Bollywood Show for Parents 2:30pm    Thursday 11th April 

Deadline for Manor Adventure Payment    Friday 12th April 

Yr 1 Trip to the Hippodrome    Friday 12th  April 

Summer Term 2019 

Children Return to School  Monday 29th April 

SATS Week   Monday 13th May 

Class Photos                Thursday 23rd May 

Quad Kids Yr 3/4 Polesworth     Friday 24th May 

Half Term                 Monday 27th May 

Children Return to School   Monday 3rd June 

Manor Adventure Trip        Friday 7th to Monday 10th June 

Staff Training Day*                                     Friday 21st June 

Induction Evening Kingsbury School Tuesday 2nd July 

Kingsbury School Induction Day 1       Wednesday 3rd July 

Kingsbury School Induction Day 2           Thursday 4th July 

Term Ends for Summer 1pm   Friday 19th July 

Attendance W/E 29/03/19 

                     Last Week    Year    

 Ladybirds        96.33%        93.16%            

  Butterflies       92.50%       91.60%            

  Hedgehogs     92.14%       92.80%            

  Dragonflies     98.08%       96.08%            

  Foxes              91.30%       95.13%            

  Badgers          91.03%       94.55% 

   Please ensure you contact  

the school on every day that your child 

is unable to attend  

 Don’t forget to log 

into eSchools to see 

what is happening on 

your children’s class 

pages. The eSchools 

‘app’ is available for 

you to download from 

the Apple or Google 

Play stores.  

Last Week’s Postcards Home  

Ladybirds = Riley 

Butterflies = Jenson 

Dragonflies = Roxy 

Foxes = Lottie 

Badgers = Scarlett 

 

This postcard is your invite to our 
celebration assembly on Friday at 

2:40pm in the Hall 

Morning Cleaner required 

at Dordon Primary 

School 

 

Fixed Term Position to 31st August 2019 

Salary: Monday to Friday 10rs per week Scale B 

Closing Date - Friday 12th April 

The Executive Headteacher is seeking to appoint an enthusi-

astic and diligent Cleaner to join our team.  Full training will be 

given. This is a great 

opportunity to join a 

rewarding environ-

ment working 2hrs 

per morning. Further 

details and Applica-

tion Forms are avail-

able from the School 

Office or website. 

Please return completed applications to the School Office or 

by email to :-  

admin2018@welearn365.com  

Physical activity – Top tips to stay active 

Children need to do at least 60 minutes of activity a day to help 

them stay happy and healthy. But it doesn’t have to be sport – 

running around and having fun outside count too. 

Get them off the bus and out of the car - if it’s walkable do it 

Clock up 60 minute’s worth of active play each day after school 

and at weekends - this includes running around, kid’s outdoor 

games. And it’s all free! 

Get them splashing about. The pool is a great way to get them 

moving and wear them out. 

Get them running around after school. We tend to think that 

they get loads of exercise at school, but they still need to be 

active out of school hours too. 

The opportunity to discuss any health issues relating to your 

child is always available and The School Health and Wellbeing 

Service can be contacted on 03300 245 204 Option 3.  


